BOROUGH  OF  MONTGOMERY

EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
Dennis M. Gruver, EMA Coordinator,   553 School House Road,  Montgomery,  Pa.  17752

Telephone: 570-547-6777 - Cell phone:  570-419-2873 - email:  ema61@windstream.net
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INTERNET  WEBSITE:   www.montgomeryboroughema.org
March 4, 2016

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY, MARCH 10, 2016 - 7:00 PM
DALE  BRENDLE  will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA Administrative Assistant,  Les Gruver
Many thanks to Malvin Gross for securing the West Houston Avenue stream gauge to the tree so that it does not float downstream.  Malvin also cleared some of the mud from the boat ramp at the bridge so that we can reach the river gauge painted on it.  Also, many thanks to Ryan Gross for his many hours in radio programming for our EMA and the Montgomery Fire Company mobile and portable radios so that they can utilize the new EMA community repeater.

The new EMA Community Radio Repeater system was installed on March 1.  The location of the repeater is in the District Office of the Montgomery School with the antenna on the roof near the school's repeater antenna.  After a period of testing, this repeater will be available for Montgomery emergency response agencies to use to coordinate emergencies and local events.  The cost of the repeater and FCC licensing was provided by the Montgomery EMA and the Montgomery Borough Council.
The annual Muncy Area Mutual Aid (MAMA) Emergency Services Training School will be held on Saturday and Sunday, March 19 and 20.  As in the past many years, our EMA will provide the delivery of food services to the various training locations for their breaks and lunch.  The radio system using the antenna tower will be established on Friday night at the school.  Greg is in charge of our organization for the event and will have the details at our meeting.

We have received a draft "Lease Agreement" from the owner of our land, Joseph Okkelberg and Eileen Okkelberg.  We will review this in detail at our meeting before anything is signed.
Ryan and Leslie established our IMU-630 at the South Williamsport Borough Garage to act as South Command for the land search conducted by over 100 volunteers on February 20.
PPL will be conducting some changes to the cross arms and poles near our building on March 14 from noon to 3pm.  Rain date will be March 21.  The power in our buildings will be off during that time.

Please attend our meeting this month as your help is needed with some important decisions.
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